Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam

Missionaries to

QUEENSLAND, AUSTRALIA



Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

December/January News

Dear Praying Friends,

"Thanks be unto God for his unspeakable gift" (II Corinthians 9:15). We hope you had a wonderful holiday season and that you continue to rejoice in our Savior. Becca and I were able to spend some time with other missionaries serving nearby. We went caroling on Christmas Eve and after a lovely service Christmas morning, enjoyed a delicious Christmas lunch. Our first Christmas in Australia was a very blessed one.

Although tons of people have left the area to go on vacation (or holiday as the natives call it) during the summer break, we have had several opportunities to witness to folks. The Lord opened doors that I did not even see, much less expect, to be opened. Our neighbor's son came over to talk to me while I was watering the lawn. We had a good talk and I was able to get to know his situation better. Please pray for Shannon and his fiancé that they will trust Christ. Becca and I also took a small gift of baked goods over to a neighbor and gave them a Christmas card with the gospel in it. Please pray that God will use this seed greatly. Lastly, we were able to have a young adults activity.

We are preparing to visit a couple of churches in the Brisbane area in the next few days. Please pray for us as we travel as well as for us to know the mind of the Lord as we search out His place of ministry for us. We are trying to keep all of our doors open until the Lord shuts them. We would appreciate your sharing in our prayer request.

Thank you for giving and praying so sacrificially and faithfully for us this year. Thank you also for all the cards and messages sent to us over the holidays. They meant a great deal to us. We pray that the Lord will use you to lead someone to Himself, as well as that you will grow closer in your walk with Him. Have a wonderful New Year!

Love,

Kelly and Becca Gilliam